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This picture was provided to us by Wade McKinney, and  

was taken at a retirement luncheon for Tim Ness. Front row 

Tim Ness, Santa Maria; Andrea Lueker, Morro Bay; Steve 

Adams, Arroyo Grande; Back row: Kevin Rice, Pismo 

Beach; Katie Lichtig, San Luis Obispo; Bob Perrault, Grover 

Beach;  Regan Candelario, Guadalupe. In the very back is 

Atascadero City Manager Wade McKinney, President of 

CCMF. Kevin has since announced his pending retirement 

from Pismo Beach. These professionals bring excellent city 

management services to California's Central Coast. Thank 

you for the picture President "Godfather" Wade! 

 

2012 League of California Cities'                                                                                           

City Managers' Department Meeting 

By Jack A. Simpson 

California's City Managers assembled in Indian 

Wells for the League of California Cities' 2012 

City Managers' Department meeting at the 

Hyatt Hotel Conference Center, February 1 

through February 3.  Many educational, 

informational and inspiring session were 

conducted for those in attendance.   

Though we recognize the importance of the 

issues discussed and the therapeutic benefits of 

the sessions, it is our purpose in the City  

Manager Newsletter by Trackdown to 

acknowledge those who participated.  The 

League and other professional organizations, 

such as MMASC and MMANC, do a wonderful 

job of covering the issues.  We concentrated on 

the individuals involved.  (Continued on Page 2) 
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2012 League of California Cities'                                                                                           

City Managers' Department Meeting 

While those serving on the Executive Board met 

on Tuesday, the Opening General Session was 

planned for 1:30 p.m., Wednesday, featuring 

City National Bank, Economist Perry Wong, Sr.  I 

left the house  for the drive to the desert about 

10 o'clock in the morning.  The object was to 

leave after the morning peak traffic hours and 

before the afternoon's traffic peak.  By and 

large we did well with light traffic most of the 

way to the Cook Avenue off-ramp. 

Dion was crooning "Runaround Sue," on the XM 

radio 50s music station as I pulled up in front of 

the Indian Wells Resort & Hotel and went to 

check-in.  Though the conference was at the 

Hyatt across the street, our efforts to economize 

had us find a $49.00 per night deal at the very 

nice Indian Wells facility.   

After checking in and unloading luggage for a 

two-day stay, I drove to the conference center. 

As I walked toward the Hyatt Hotel lobby, I was 

hailed by "soon-to-retire" Arcadia City Manager 

Don Penman, who walked the remainder of the 

way with me.  We saw Walnut City Manager 

Rob Wishner as we entered the lobby.  As luck 

would have it, League Executive Director Chris 

McKenzie was the next to greet us as he came 

up the hallway heading for the conference 

center and the opening session.   

http://www.urbanfuturesinc.com/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A pretty flowered traffic median in Indian Wells. 

 

http://www.ocsec.com/ 

After greeting Agoura Hills City Manager Greg 

Ramirez, I ducked into the lounge area to say 

"hello" to Millbrae City Manager Marcia Raines 

and Laguna Hills City Manager Bruce Channing, 

the current President of the City Manager 

Department, were having a lunch with college 

and university students who were attending the 

conference for the first time.   

After finding a seat in the lounge to make some 

notes, Fran Mancia of MuniServices dropped by 

to chat.  Since 1978, MuniServices, LLC has 

provided municipal revenue enhancement 

services--helping cities preserve, enhance, and 

manage their revenue base. Working 

exclusively in the government sector, 

MuniServices is one of the few firms in the United 

States providing Revenue Discovery, Audit, 

Collections, and Information Services that 

encompass every municipal tax source. Well 

known and held in high-esteem by California 

municipal managers, Fran has been spending a 

great deal of time lately working with local 

governments in Texas. 

 

http://muniservices.com/ 

League City Managers' Department Past-

President Ken Pulskamp, Santa Clarita City 

Manager, stopped by to talk.  Since Ken knew I 

was in the hospital following open heart surgery 

at this time in 2011, and had hip-replacement 

surgery in September, he kindly asked about my 

health. After Ken moved off, Santa Clarita 

Assistant City Manager Ken Striplin, a member 

of the CCMF Board, stopped by to say "Hello."     

 

http://www.urbanfuturesinc.com/
http://www.ocsec.com/
http://muniservices.com/
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Indian Wells Country Club next door to the Conference 

Center at the Hyatt Grand Champions Hotel. 

2012 League of California Cities'                                                                                           

City Managers' Department Meeting 

Retired Arcadia City Manager Bill Kelly, who 

recently ended his association with Urban 

Futures to start his own management consulting 

business; Kelly Associates Management Group 

stopped by.  Bill noted that retired Azusa City 

Manager Fran Delach has joined his firm. 

Veteran Alhambra City Manager Julio Fuentes 

stopped by to chat too.  We first met sometime 

in the 1970s.  Prior to his long assignment as the 

Alhambra City Manager, Julio served as the 

City Administrator in Pomona and previous to 

that Azusa.  He has a BA from California State 

University, Long Beach and an MPA from USC. 

Kristine Guerrero of the League Staff stopped 

by too, and Walnut City Manager Rob Wishner 

and Assistant City Manager Chuck Robinson 

stopped by on their way to the Conference 

Center for the Opening Session. Not much time 

after they left for the session, I got a cell phone 

call from veteran retired City Manager Frank 

Tripepi of Willdan.  He advised me that he and 

Rob and Chuck had a seat for me at the 

session. 

 

 

 

 

www.ICFAuthority.org 

On the way to the Conference Center there 

was Irvine City Manager Sean Joyce on his way 

too. I walked over with Woodland Interim City 

Manager Kevin O'Rourke, a past President of 

the City Managers' Department.  On my way in 

La Cañada Flintridge City Manager Mark 

Alexander gave me a thoughtful invitation to 

the Thursday USC City/County Management 

Fellowship reception. In the session hall, I sat at 

a table with Banning City Manager Andy 

Takata; Jon Shull of the CJPIA; Darrell George, 

the Duarte City Manager; Jennifer Fernandez of 

eCivis; and Rob, Chuck and Frank.   

President Bruce Channing presided at the 

Opening Session. He indicated that the 

conference registration was up at plus or minus 

400.  He underlined that "strong cities are at the 

foundation of a strong state."  

www.brandywinedev.com 

League Executive Director Chris McKenzie 

addressed the group.  Chris was appointed to 

his current position in 1999.  He took a few 

moments to introduce the County Administrator 

who attended the conference.  With the State 

shutting down CRAs and looking for additional 

revenue to address its budget deficits, 

Sacramento is like going into a bowl of jello 

where nothing moves quickly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/ 

 

 

http://www.icfauthority.org/
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
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www.englanderpr.com 

2012 League of California Cities'                                                                                           

City Managers' Department Meeting 

Looking around the room, we noted many 

acquaintances in the SRO crowd, including;  

Roger Haley, Lynwood City Manager; John 

Bramble, Merced City Manager; Bill & Chris 

Kelly; Mark Alexander, La Cañada Flintridge 

City Manager; Willdan Financial Services 

President & CEO Mark Risco; Wheatland City 

Manager Steve Wright; La Mirada City Manager 

Tom Robinson; Santa Rosa City Manager Kathy 

Millison; Larry Kosmont of the Kosmont 

Companies and Interim City Manager in 

Montebello; retired Azusa City Manager Fran 

Delach; Pico Rivera City Manager Ron Bates; 

Norwalk City Manager Mike Egan; Lakewood 

City Manager Howard Chambers; and many 

more. 

Atascadero Assistant City Manager Jim Lewis 

and I walked across the way to the lounge in 

the hotel lobby with Urban Futures, Inc. 

Chairman of the Board Marshall Linn. We 

enjoyed a fine glass of chardonnay before they 

headed back to the afternoon sessions, and I 

found a table to make some notes.  Steve 

Wright, Wheatland City Manager, stopped by 

to chat.  Steve previously served as City 

Manager in Lynwood, Taft, Big Bear Lake, and 

Truckee.  Steve continues to live in Truckee.  

It was good to run into old friend Pat West and 

his wife Madeline at the hotel check-in counter 

as I was heading back to my car.  Pat has been 

doing an admirable job as the Long Beach City 

Manager.   

 

 

Trackdown Posse Roster:                                                      
 

Gregory Korduner, Retired, Huntington Park                                                 

Howard Chambers, Lakewood                                                                                     

Mike Egan, Norwalk                                                                                                       

Lyle Defenbaugh, CalTrust                                                                                      

Ernie Garcia, Retired Norwalk                                                                                    

Joe Tanner, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                         

Bob Adams, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Dave Carmany, Manhattan Beach                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Maria Dadian, Artesia                                                                                                                                                                                                        

Ken Bayless, Greater L.A. Vector Control District                                                                                                                                                                  

Kevin OõRourke, KOLGS.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

George Rodericks, Belvedere                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Richard Ramirez, American Canyon                                                                                                                                                                                       

Vern Lawson, Lancaster                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Fran Delach, Azusa                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Bill Kelly, Kelly Associates Management Group                                                                                 

Chris Kelly, San Bernardino County                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Don Penman, Arcadia                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                                                                                                                                                                    

Anthony Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                                                                                                                                                              

Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son                                                                                                                                                                          

S. R. (Steve) Thatcher, C.M., MPA, Senior Partner, SRT Associates                                                                                                                                                                                  

Ernesto Marquez, Hawaiian Gardens                                                                                                                                                                                 

Gary K. & Mary Jo Sloan, La Mirada (Retired)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Jan Perkins, Management Partners/ICMA                                                                                                                                                                                       

Andy Takata, Banning                                                                                                                                                                                                     

Marcia Raines, Millbrae                                                                                                                                                                                                        

Anthony R. Ybarra, South El Monte                                                                                                                                                                                       

Arthur C. Simonian, Simonian Consulting, Inc.                                                     

Ken Caresio, Retired Duarte City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                        

Greg Nordbak, Republic Services, Inc.                                                                 

Carlos Urrutia, Retired Rocklin City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                          

Michael P. Busch, President, Urban Futures, Inc.                                                                                                                                                                         

Wade McKinney, Atascadero                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Andy Lazzaretto, A.C. Lazzaretto & Associates                                                   

Doug LaBelle (Maui Doug), Chino Hills  (Retired)                                                                                                                                                                                            

John Keisler, Long Beach                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Sheryl Lindsey-Boell, CH2MHILL OMI                                                                                                                                                                                    

Sam Olivito, California Contract Cities Association                                                                                                                                                               

Jack Lam, Rancho Cucamonga                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Larry F. Pennell, Wasco (Retired)                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Gary Chicots, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                          

Rod B. Butler, Patterson                                                                                     

Debbie Smith, Independent Cities Finance Authority                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Fred Latham, Retired Santa Fe Springs                                                                                                                                                                                           

Anthony Lopez, Retired City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Marshall Linn, Urban Futures, Inc.                                                                                                                                                                                             

Dr. Bill Mathis, Mathis Group                                                                                  

Fred Diaz, Fremont                                                                                                   

Linda Lowry, Pomona                                                                                              

Mike & Judie Sedell, Simi Valley                                                                              

City of Cerritos                                                                                                             

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President                                                                      

Bruce Williams, Retired City Manager                                           

Mark H. Persico, AICP, Seal Beach                                                                         

Troy Butzlaff, Placentia                                                                                               

Tim D'Zmura, Interwest Consulting Group                                                            

Clay J. Curtin, Manhattan Beach                                                                          

Mindy Lynn Jacobs, Intellibridge Partners                                                            

Rod Foster, Colton                                                                                                

Gerald Forde, Huron                                                                                                   

Jim Gilley, The Gilley Group, LLC                                                                                       

Rod Butler, Patterson 

Oliver Chi, Barstow                                                        

 

http://www.englanderpr.com/
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http://caltrust.org/          

Contact Lyle Defenbaugh  about CalTRUST 

investment opportunities for cities.  

Lyle.Defenbaugh@wellsfargo.com  

. 

 

http://www.bobmurrayassoc.com/ 

2012 League of California Cities'                                                                                           

City Managers' Department Meeting 

After I got back to my hotel room and change 

for the evening dinner, I got a call from Anthony 

Gonsalves offering to pick me up in order to 

help keep parking at a minimum for the special 

city manager fellowship dinner at his home 

Wednesday evening.  Not five minutes after I 

hung up with Anthony, Frank Tripepi called to 

say he was out front and ready to give me a 

ride.  I am blessed to have such good friends.  

Since Anthony was on the way, I waited. 

Dinner that night was organized by Frank 

Tripepi, and jointly hosted by Willdan; eCivis; 

Cerrell Associates; Wolf & Company; Kinsell, 

Newcomb & De Dios; Keenan & Associates; 

Fulbright & Jaworski L.L.P.; and the Charles 

Company (the bolded companies are 

Trackdown Sponsors).  

 

 

http://www.kndinc.com/index.htm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pam Newcomb, Manny De Dios and Janees Williams 

of Kinsell, Newcomb & De Dios investment banking 

at the Wednesday evening fellowship dinner at the 

home of Anthony and Evelyn Gonsalves during the 

2012 City Managers Department Meeting. 

Before we sat down for dinner during the 

reception, Wes Wolf found me talking to friends 

and introduced me to Taft City Manager Bob 

Gorson, who wanted to meet the guy who 

writes the City Manager Newsletter by 

Trackdown. Bob experienced a tough situation 

in his city but has seemed to have weathered 

the storm.  It was a pleasure to meet him in 

person for the first time.  A nice man! 

It was my pleasure to be Wes Wolf's guest for 

the evening.  We sat at a table that included: 

Pam Newcomb, and Janees Williams of Kinsell, 

Newcomb & De Dios investment bankers; Mark 

Whitworth, Vernon City Administrator; Steve 

Gedestad of Keenan & Associates; and Elk 

Grove City Manager Laura Gill and Assistant 

City Manager Rebecca "Becky" Craig.  Wes has 

successfully operated his independent 

company since 1993.  Prior to that he was a City 

Administrator before going into private 

enterprise.  Wolf & Company Inc., is a housing, 

financial and insurance advisory firm that 

provides services to state and local 

governments, not-for-profit corporations, 

insurance companies, mortgage bankers, 

investment bankers and institutional investors in 

the areas of affordable housing programs.  

 

http://caltrust.org/
mailto:Lyle.Defenbaugh@wellsfargo.com
http://www.bobmurrayassoc.com/
http://www.kndinc.com/index.htm
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http://www.wolfhousing.com/ 

2012 League of California Cities'                                                                                           

City Managers' Department Meeting 

More than 100 guests came to the dinner  at 

the Indian Wells home of Anthony & Evelyn 

Gonsalves'.  Of course, we haven't the space to 

list everyone who was there and I plead guilty 

of not knowing everyone by sight, but here is a 

representative list of those in the group, 

including: Alameda City Manager John Russo, 

LCC past President; Rohnert Park City Manager 

Gabriel Gonzalez; Banning City Manager Andy 

Takata; Beaumont City Manager Alan 

Kapanicas; Claremont City Manager Tony 

Ramos; Coachella City Manager David Garcia 

and Assistant City Manager Noelia Chapa; 

Commerce City Administrator Jorge Rifa; 

Duarte City Manager Darrell George; Tom 

Robinson, La Mirada City Manager; Lakewood 

City Manager Howard Chambers, Assistant City 

Manager Lisa Novotny and Deputy City 

Manager Carol Flynn Jacoby; Long Beach City 

Manager Pat West; Montebello Interim City 

Manager Larry Kosmont; Norwalk City Manager 

Mike Egan; Pico Rivera City Manager Ron Bates; 

Sacramento City Manager John Shirey; Santa 

Clarita Administrative Analyst Laura Biery, a Past 

President of MMASC, and City Manager Ken 

Pulskamp, a past City Managers Department 

President; Santa Monica City Manager Rod 

Gould; Taft City Manager Robert Gorson; 

Santee City Manager Keith Till; Simi Valley City 

Manager Mike Sedell; Walnut City Manager 

Rob Wishner and Assistant City Manager Chuck 

Robinson; Woodland Interim City Manager 

Kevin O'Rourke; and many others. 

After the dinner Simi Valley City 

Manager Mike Sedell, an old friend, 

gave me a ride back to my hotel.  

Thank you very much Mike. Mike 

was appointed City Manager in 

1995.  He actually had his first public 

service job in Simi Valley in 1972 as a California 

State University, Northridge intern. In addition to 

his city duties, Mike teaches an 

Intergovernmental Relations Seminar in the 

CSUN public administration program.  

http://www.simivalley.org/index.aspx?page=74 

 

 

 

http://www.willdan.com/financial/home.html 

 

 

 

http://www.willdan.com                                      

Experienced in conducting personnel ð                             

and internal affairs investigations.                             

Contact Joseph C. De Ladurantey           
714.940.6370 | 877.818.5621      

jdeladurantey@willdan.com 

On Thursday morning I sat and chatted with 

retired Salinas City Manager Dave Mora in the 

Conference Center lobby.  Until recently Dave 

was the ICMA West Coast Regional Director, a 

position he handed off to retired Mountain View 

City Manager Kevin Duggan.  Dave continues 

to be active in the city management craft and 

is a huge asset to California City Managers. 

http://www.mercergroupinc.com/ 

 

 

http://www.wolfhousing.com/
http://www.simivalley.org/index.aspx?page=74
http://www.willdan.com/financial/home.html
http://www.willdan.com/financial/home.html
mailto:jdeladurantey@willdan.com
http://www.mercergroupinc.com/
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2012 League of California Cities'                                                                                           

City Managers' Department Meeting 

After Dave went off to a meeting, recently 

retired Hawthorne City Manager Jim Mitch sat 

down with me.  Jim is a registered civil engineer 

and has served in a variety of city engineering 

capacities.  He worked with Willdan Engineering 

for awhile and asked if I know some of Willdan's 

finest:  Ron Espalin, Bill Pagett, Adel Frej, Lew 

Gluesing and others.   

As Jim and I moved toward the meeting rooms 

for the next round of presentations, I was able 

to chew the fat with a number of old friends in 

the hallway. Among those was Steve Heaney of 

Stone & Youngberg.  Stone is currently a Division 

of Stifel Nicolaus & Company.  Parent 

company, Stifel Nicolaus & Company, has been 

providing investment services nationally for 

more than 120-years and, today, remains one 

of the few independent, full-service, securities-

related financial services firms in the country. 

We  also saw Marshall Linn and Michael Busch 

of Urban Futures, Marshall, the Board Chair and 

Mike the President.  Lloyd de Llamas was also 

there.  Lloyd, a former City Manager, has been 

instrumental in the long-term success of the HdL 

Companies.  Indian Wells Interim City Manager 

Rod Wood, a past President of the City 

Managers' Department, and retired City 

Manager from Beverly Hills; and one of the 

good guys, stood chatting to Mike Busch.  I also 

walked back toward the room where the 

session on:  "When Managers Hit the Wall," with 

Westlake Village City Manager Ray Taylor.  

Long-time Rolling Hills Estates City Manager 

Doug Prichard worked with both Ray and I 

during his successful career.   

"The difference between the impossible and the 

possible lies in a man's determination."                         

--Tommy Lasorda, L.A. Dodgers 

 

 

 

 

 

www.joneshall.com 

Dr. Bill Mathis, a management psychologist with 

the Mathis Group, presided at the "standing 

room only" "Hit the Wall" session that featured 

Stockton City Manager Bob Deis and 

Atascadero City Manager Wade McKinney, 

who is the President of CCMF.  The entire 

presentation was received with rave reviews. 

It was lunch time following the session and I 

begged an invitation to accompany 

Atascadero Assistant City Manager Jim Lewis 

and Ralph Holmes of De La Rosa & Company 

to one of my favorite luncheon spots; the 

Tommy Bahama Restaurant in Palm Desert. On 

our walk from the parking structure to the 

restaurant we passed Sammy's Pizza and 

spotted Piper Jaffray's Mark Curran and his wife 

Sophie there. After being seating for lunch, we 

spotted Jason Gonsalves, who was having 

lunch with his wife Tracy Gonsalves and his 

parents, Anthony & Evelyn Gonsalves.  I had a 

very good fish sandwich for lunch and cannot 

wait to return for an encore.   

That evening I stopped by the City/County 

Management Fellowship reception co-

sponsored by USC and Price at the Hyatt.  As I 

entered Long Beach's John Keisler greeted me 

in his USC shirt and introduced me to Greg 

Cherry, who has replaced the newly assigned 

Scott Jacobson with the USC School of Policy, 

Planning , and Development. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.stifel.com/
http://www.joneshall.com/
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http://www.syllc.com/syllc/home 

2012 League of California Cities'                                                                                           

City Managers' Department Meeting 

Thursday evening I picked Jim Lewis up in front 

of the Hyatt Hotel following the USC/Price 

reception and he rode with me instead of 

taking a shuttle to dinner.  There were 200-plus 

or minus people at this dinner, which was the 

brain-child of CCMF Treasurer Mark Curran.  The 

dinner was successful from its inception and 

continues to be, thanks to Mark and Melanie 

Corona of his staff. 

Each year CCMF selects a City Manager who 

has served with distinction and a Private Partner 

who deserves recognition. This year Jeff Kolin 

presented the awards. Atascadero City 

Manager Wade McKinney is the City Manager 

of the Year and Steve Heaney of Stone & 

Youngberg was selected for the Private Partner 

of the Year recognition.  

It was a wonderful dinner venue provided by 

the Gonsalves Family. It was my pleasure to sit 

at a table between Wade McKinney and 

retired City Manager Jim Marshall, who 

currently serves as a Range Rider.  Gustine City 

Manager Greg Greeson was at our table too. 

Looking around the room we noted some 

additional folks, Including: recently retired Vista 

City Manager Rita Geldert; Debra Figone, San 

Jose City Manager; Roy Stephenson of 

HRGreen, a Newport Beach-based consultant 

firm; retired Moreno Valley City Manager Gene 

Rogers, banker Julie Good, retired Fremont City 

Manager Jan Perkins, Eric Figueroa of the 

League Staff, Bill Garrett of CCMF, and others. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.gonsalvi.com 

 

 

 

http://www.parsinfo.org/ 

 

 

 

 

 

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 29, 2012  
5:30 p.m.  

Welcome Reception 

Heavy appetizers and cocktails 

 

6:30 p.m.  

Presentation and Discussion  

 

Hollywood Roosevelt  

7000 Hollywood Boulevard  

Hollywood, CA 90028  

(323) 466-7000  

 

Complimentary parking will be provided  

Business Attire 

 

Please RSVP by Wednesday, February 22nd online at 

www.usc.edu/schools/price/events/community 

 

For more information, please contact Heidi Rosano at 

213-821-8189 

 

 

 

http://www.syllc.com/syllc/home
http://www.gonsalvi.com/
http://www.parsinfo.org/
http://uscpriceatheniansociety.createsend1.com/t/r/l/iudiutk/fdltiukid/y/
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http://www.interwestgrp.com/ 

2012 League of California Cities'                                                                                           

City Managers' Department Meeting 

Friday morning I stopped by the Hyatt lobby 

and spotted Ryder Smith of Tripepi Smith and 

Associates and Atascadero Assistant City 

Manager Jim Lewis seated with Tracy Robinson 

of Lafayette, who are on the CCMF 

Communications Committee.  They were 

awaiting the remainder of their committee:  

Ken Striplin, Troy Brown of Livermore, and John 

Keisler.  They are focused on improving the 

CCMF social media to better link their members 

with communications. Tripepi Smith is expert at 

website development, social networking, email 

campaigns, search engine optimization and 

reputation management.  They also have an 

accounting component that allows Tripepi 

Smith the capabilities to help public agencies 

model their financials, help make reasonable 

projections and advise them on business 

structures and strategies. 

 

Municipal Law Services                                 

Colantuono & Levin    

www.CLLAW.US 

 

 

 

 

 

www.keenan.com 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kosmont.com/ 

On the way to the Close Session I stopped to 

talk to Kevin O'Rourke, Lake Forest City 

Manager Bob Dunek and Merced City 

Manager John Bramble, as well as, Mark 

Alexander, City Manager of La Cañada 

Flintridge. 

Atascadero City Manager Wade McKinney, Beverly Hills 

City Manager Jeff Kolin and Steve Heaney of Stone & 

Youngberg.  Jeff presented the Manager of the Year 

Award to CCMF President Wade, and the Private Partner 

of the Year Award to Steve. Here they pose with their 

awards at the CCMF dinner at the home of Anthony & 

Evelyn Gonsalves during the 2012 City Manager 

Department Meeting in Indian Wells. 

                           

California Contract Cities Association 

Sam Olivito, Executive Director                            

Telephone No. 562-622-5533                                                        

FAX No. 562-622-9555                                                                      

An Educational Opportunity:  

CCCA 53rd Annual Municipal Seminar                                          

May 17-20, 2012                                                                             

The Renaissance Esmeralda, Indian Wells 

http://www.contractcities.org/ 

 

 

http://www.interwestgrp.com/
http://www.cllaw.us/
http://www.keenan.com/
http://www.kosmont.com/
http://www.contractcities.org/
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http://www.fulbright.com/ 

2012 League of California Cities'                                                                                           

City Managers' Department Meeting 

2012 League of California Cities'                                                                                           

City Managers' Department Meeting 

Rolling Hills City Manager Tony Dahlerbruch 

presided at the closing session Friday morning.  

He introduced John Avlon, Senior Political 

Columnist for Newsweek and The Daily Beast, 

and a CNN commentator and author.  Looking 

around the room, I jotted down my final list of 

names:  Buellton City Manager John Kunkel; 

Mike Egan, Norwalk City Manager; La Mirada 

City Manager Tom Robinson, Laguna Niguel 

City Manager Tim Casey; Troy Butzlaff, Placentia 

City Administrator; Long Beach City Manager 

Pat West; Palo Alto City Manager Jim Keene; 

retired City Manager John Goss; Brea City 

Manager Tim O'Donnell; Santa Fe Springs City 

Manager Thad McCormick; Fort Bragg City 

Manager Linda Ruffing; Hawaiian Gardens City 

Administrator Ernesto Marquez; Past-President of 

MMASC, and a Management Analyst in La 

Cañada Flintridge, Carl Alameda; and Keith Till, 

Jeff Kolin, Jim Marshall, Darrell George, Ron 

Bates, Don Deis, Bruce Channing, Jim 

DeStefano, Suzanne Frick, Howard Chambers, 

Dr. Frank Benest, Debbie Kurita, June Catalano, 

John Shirey and Laura Gill.  Of course there 

were many, many more, and we apologize for 

not being able to list them all.   

Elk Grove Assistant City 

Manager Becky Craig, and 

City Manager Laura Gill at the 

2012 League City Managers 

Department Meeting. 

Anthony Gonsalves of the Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

professional legislative representation firm, and one of 

California's senior City Managers, Mike Sedell of Simi 

Valley.  Thanks for the ride Mike! 

These are our personal observations and 

perspectives of the 2012 League of California 

Cities City Managers Department Meeting in 

Indian Wells.  It was well attended and 

demonstrates a serious interest among city 

managers as they tackle the current difficult 

challenges with commitment.     

Special acknowledgement and "Thank you" to 

the Gonsalves Family in attendance...Anthony, 

Evelyn, Jason and Tracy. They always treat me 

as family, and beyond that they are most 

expert in representing local government in 

Sacramento. They opened their home on two 

consecutive nights to allow an economical and 

wonderful dinner environment for our State's 

City Managers. Also, I send additional special 

"Thanks" to Wes Wolf, Wade McKinney, Jim 

Lewis, Ralph Holmes, Mark Alexander and John 

Keisler.  Also, thank you for the awesome bottle 

of wine Winemaker Jim! In addition, sincere 

congratulations to Wade and Steve Heaney on 

their well-deserved awards. 

Ralph Holmes of       

De La Rosa & 

Company and        

Jim Lewis, Atascadero 

Assistant City 

Manager. 

 

http://www.fulbright.com/
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OõConnor & Company Securities, Inc. is a full service 

broker-dealer headquartered in Newport Beach, 

California.  Most of its employees were partners in 

the original OõConnor & Company, which was 

founded in 1986, as a fully licensed investment-

banking firm.  Since that time, the OCS staff has 

been engaged in the origination and sale of taxable 

and tax-exempt securities for public and non-profit 

agencies.  OCS provides investment banking, sales 

and advisory services for municipal, institutional, 

corporate and individual accounts. The OCS staff 

has served as Lead Underwriter on billions of dollars 

worth of financings for hundreds of issuers. 

 

PUBLIC FINANCE 

OõConnor & Company is capable of providing 

various types of investment banking and 

underwriting services for public agencies.  OCS has 

extensive experience that allows the firm to 

effectively structure, market and price any type of 

municipal bond issue.  They leverage the 

institutional, retail and wholesale markets to achieve 

the lowest possible interest rates in any market 

condition.  Issuers receive responsive, high quality 

and professional service from investment bankers 

and underwriters before and after every sale.  

OõConnor & Company Securities offers a 

comprehensive line of investment banking and 

advisory services, 

 

OõConnor & Company Securities, Inc. 

Two Office Locations:  

 

250 Newport Center Drive, Suite 303 

Newport Beach, California  92660 

 

Telephone No. 949-706-0444 (Sales) 

Telephone No. 949-706-0222 (Public Finance) 

FAX No. 949-721-6881 

 

20501 Ventura Boulevard, Suite 198 

Woodland Hills, California 91364 

 

Telephone No. 818-914-4100 (Sales) 

Telephone No. 818-914-4655 (Public Finance) 

 
William A. OõConnor, President, CEO (949) 706-0444 

Anthony Wetherbee, Principal  (949) 706-0222 

William J. OõConnor, Principal  (949) 721-6880 

J. Kenneth Caresio, Managing Director (818) 559-4992 

Brent E. Stutman, Senior Vice President (818) 385-0953 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.ocsec.com/ 

 

woconnor@ocsec.com 
 

KEY PERSONNEL 

 

WILLIAM A. OõCONNOR (PRESIDENT) 

began his career 1996, with the original 

OõConnor & Company Securities. Mr. 

OõConnor began underwriting 

municipal bond issues in 1997 and has 

been involved in pricing, marketing and closing over 

$113 billion in municipal bond issues. Mr. OõConnor is 

considered an expert in the marketing and 

underwriting of land-secured financings.  

ANTHONY M. WETHERBEE (PRINCIPAL) came to the 

predecessor of O'Connor & Company Securities in 

1986. Prior to Joining OõConnor he served as a 

Deputy County Counsel for the County of Riverside.  

WILLIAM  J. OõCONNOR (PRINCIPAL) began his 

municipal bond career in 1960 with the Wall Street 

Company of R.W. Ellwood. From 1961-65, He worked 

for J.J. Kenny, the largest municipal bond broker on 

Wall Street. From 1966-83, he was employed in Los 

Angeles by Shearson/American Express. He 

founded, and has been President and C.E.O. of, an 

independent investment banking company 

specializing in Municipal Finance since May 1983.  

J. KENNETH CARESIO (MANAGING DIRECTOR) has 

years of in-depth financing experience and a public 

agency point of view. Mr. Caresio is a former City 

Manager of the City of Duarte, California, and the 

Executive Director of its Redevelopment Agency. He 

is considered to be an expert in public finance as it 

relates to the perspective of municipal agencies. He 

joined O'Connor & Company Securities in January 

1987. Mr. Caresio later became one of the owners 

and a Managing Director of the company. 

BRENT STUTMAN (SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT) began his 

career in 1998, working for Prudential Securities, and 

in 2004he moved to Wells Fargo Institutional 

Brokerage where he helped establish the California 

Municipal Trading and Underwriting Department.   

The staff also includes:  Daniel Kiernan, Jon White, 

Jim Chilton and Randy Torr. 

 

http://www.ocsec.com/
mailto:woconnor@ocsec.com
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Nicole D. Smith and                  

Ryder Smith of                          

Tripepi Smith & 

Associates                                                                                                                                                       

 
 

Tripepi Smith is a provider 

of technology and 

communications services, 

and CPA accounting 

services. 
http://www.tripepismith.com/ 

 

 
Picking Up The Pieces: Willdan Senior Vice President 

of Business Development Frank G. Tripepi, a retired 

veteran City Manager, serves on the Board of 

Governors of the Rose Institute of State and Local 

Government. The Rose Institute conducts and 

publishes research on California government and 

politics. Fortuna City Manager Duane Rigge has 

served the city for 9-years. Before coming to Fortuna, 

Duane was the Blue Lake's City Manager and the 

General Manager of the Manila Community Services 

District. Hercules City Manager Steve Duran has 

announced the appointment of Nickie Mastay as 

the City's new Finance Director.  Nickie has been the 

Richmond Community and Economic Development 

Finance Manager for the past 6-years. Nickie will also 

serve as the Hercules Human Resources Director. 

Oxnard City Manager Ed Sotelo has been placed on 

paid leave. City Attorney Alan Holmberg reported 

that the City Manager's leave is unrelated to the 

Ventura County D.A.'s investigation into the city's 

finances. Ed's attorney said that the City Manager 

has been subjected to "continued harassment" by 

Mayor Tom Holden.  Ed was appointed City 

Manager in 1998, and filed an harassment claim 

against the Mayor in 2010. Martinez Assistant City 

Manager Alan Shear, a former Assistant City 

Manager in Huntington Park, is the primary point 

person to provide staff services to the Martinez Parks, 

Recreation, Marina and Cultural Commission, 

among his many duties. The suggestion that the 

commission reduce the number of its meetings as a 

cost-reduction measure was ill-received and City 

Manager Phil Vince made a public apology to the 

commission. Hanford City Manager Hilary Straus has 

resigned. Though highly thought of in city 

management circles, he found himself in the eye of 

a storm as he tried to get the city to realistically 

address the failing economy and budget revenue 

deficiencies. Criticism came on the heels of an 

independent study recommending cuts of up to 

seven patrol officers, three lieutenants and a 

detective for the Hanford Police Department. Greg 

Cherry is the new Scott Jacobson, who has a new 

assignment with USC.  He was previously the Director 

of Alumni and Constituent Relations in the Office of 

Development and External Relations. David Childs, 

President of the International City/County 

Management Association (ICMA) and Assistant 

County Manager in Washoe County, Nevada has 

been appointed City Manager in Palmdale starting 

in April. Dave will succeed City Manager Steve 

Williams, who is retiring. Dave has been working in 

local government since 1972. Los Angeles County 

Supervisor Don Knabe told the Cerritos Regional 

Chamber of Commerce that the State's action to 

eliminate Community Redevelopment Agencies is 

one more example of the State helping  to balance 

their own budget on the backs of local government. 

Long-time Rancho Mirage City Manager Pat Pratt, 

60, has retired and will be heading to Las Vegas next 

month with a $500 Planet Hollywood gift certificate 

from the members of the Rancho Mirage City 

Council.  He served 21-years as City Manager and 

33-years as a Rancho Mirage employee. East Palo 

Alto City Manager M.L. Gordon has announced that 

he will retire the first week in March.  He has 37-years 

in public management as an Assistant City Manager 

and the last 19-months as City Manager. Red Bluff is 

considering appointing City Attorney Richard 

Crabtree to replace the outgoing City Manager 

Martin Nichols.  Marty says that an estimated $40,000 

savings will help the local budget situation with the 

City Attorney and City Manager posts combined.  

Richard previously served as the Lassen County CAO 

and then County Counsel for 16-years.  He lives in 

Chico but is considering a move to Red Bluff.  Marty 

is leaving Red Bluff to accept appointment to the 

Lassen County Chief Administrative Officer position.  

Deputy City Clerk Cheryl Smith is the Red Bluff Interim 

City Manager. Following a 40-year career in 

municipal government during which he served in La 

Mirada, Temple City and as the Bishop City 

Administrator from 1980 to 2010, Rick Pucci was 

elected to the Inyo County Board of Supervisors.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lloyd de Lamas of HdL Companies and recently retired 

Azusa City Manager Fran Delach, who is joining Kelly 

Associates Management Group with Bill Kelly. 

 

http://www.tripepismith.com/
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More Pieces Picked Up: Governor Jerry 

Brown predicts that the  California High-

Speed Rail Project will cost far less than 

the current estimate of nearly $100 

billion. Costa Mesa Administrative 

Service Manager Anna Sanchez previously served as 

a Senior Management Analyst in Claremont.  Anna 

began her current position this year (2012). Steve 

Mandoki, 52, a Lawndale native, who previously 

served as the Administrative Services Director in 

Costa Mesa, is the current Lawndale City Manager. 

Former Pico Rivera City Manager Charles P. "Chuck" 

Fuentes lives in Lawndale. Justine Menzel is the 

Artesia Deputy City Manager and Financial Officer. 

She attended the January meeting of the City 

Managers-Administrators Committee of the 

California Contract Cities Association. Greg Johnson, 

50, was the highest-paid City Manager in the 

Coachella Valley at $262,000 annually when he 

resigned in October, 2011 from the Indian Wells City 

Manager post. City Managers from throughout the 

State of California are scrambling to find ways to 

providing budgets that will continue needed local 

services, programs and facilities.  Many are finding 

the sleding tough since the State has seen fit to close 

Community Redevelopment Agencies (RDA).  

Farmersville City Manager Rene Miller, explained 

that community leaders were counting on their RDA 

to pay off a loan in order that a new $1.9 million Fire 

Station could be built.  She has been quoted as 

saying, "There will be no new fire station now."   

Marina City Manager Tony Altfeld may have his 

compensation reduced as a matter of "economic," 

but his performance is still considered to high 

standards. The City has used the Oakland law firm of 

Meyers Nave with regards to the discussions of the 

City Manager. Ukiah City Manager Jane Chambers 

served as the Interim Public Works Director in San 

Bruno prior to her Ukiah City Manager appointment 

to relieve Acting City Manager Pat Thompson about 

4-years ago. Adelanto Deputy City Manager Aaron 

D. Palmer is a former Assistant City Manager in 

Patterson, and previously worked in Big Bear Lake, 

San Carlos and San Bernardino. City Manager Steve 

Kimbrough's 17-year tenure as the Corning City 

Manager will end at the end of the month due to his 

retirement status and CalPERS rules and regulations. 

Retiring Chico City Manager Dave Burkland, 59, 

received many accolades upon leaving.  Former 

Chico City Manager Tom Lando said he thinks Dave 

was a great asset to the community. Dave gave 

Assistant City Manager John Rucker, 50, somewhat 

of an endorsement for his application for the Chico 

City Manager post by saying that he is "absolutely" 

qualified. Santa Maria City Manager Tim Ness retired 

at the end of 2011.   He had served as City Manager 

since 1995.  Note Godfather Wade McKinney in the 

background of the picture on the front page. 

Assistant City Manager Rick Haydon, 49, has been 

selected to replace his retiring boss. Former National 

City Assistant City Manager Leslie Deese was 

elevated to City Manager when City Manager Chris 

Zapata left National City to accept the San Leandro 

City Manager post.  Leslie has worked for National 

City for the past 26-years. Paradise Town Manager 

Chuck Rough (pronounced "row") retired last year 

early in order to help the town try to balance its 

budget.  He continues to serve the town as an hourly 

employee without benefits.  The town is watching 

the Legislature closely as they have no intention of 

violating the law, but they want to retain Chuck's 

good services. He has served as Paradise Town 

Manager for 15-years. 

 
Happy 

Valentine's 

Day to all! 


